BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, August 9, 2005, Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting Room on Tuesday, August 9, 2005. Chairman, Reid J. Cassidy, opened the meeting at 7:30p.m.
Attendance: Chairman, Reid J. Cassidy. Vice Chairman Marc R. Paster, Selectmen Charles D. Baker, William R. Hyde, Sr, Daniel R. Santanello and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Public Hearing:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to open public hearing on FY 06 water rates seconded by Selectman Paster. Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on new proposed water rates. The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to close public hearing seconded Selectman Paster. The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Santanello to approve new water rate at $5.49 and sewer rate at $3.60 seconded by Selectman Paster.
Public Hearing: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to open public hearing on Aggregate Industries –Northeast Region, Inc application for Earth Removal Permit for July 1, 2005 through June 30, 2006 seconded by Selectman Baker. 

Selectman Hyde recused himself from public hearing.
The following spoke: Gene Bardon, Chairman, ERAC, Attorney Chris Drucas, Residents Samilia Mavrosh, Michael Patriarca, Mark Hudson, Thomas Gariepy, Brian Watson and Tom Welch.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to close public hearing seconded by Selectman Paster.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Baker to approve Aggregate Industries – Northeast Region, Inc Earth Removal Permit from July 1, 2005 through June 30, 2006 with the Board of Selectmen revisiting approved permit on or before December 15, 2005  seconded  by Selectman Paster . 
Appointment:
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint Connie Hayes to Assistant Town Clerk seconded by Selectman Santanello.
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint Peter Ghirardini as an associate member of the Swampscott Historical Committee seconded by Selectman Santanello.
 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve meeting minutes from July 12, 2005 and July 26, 2005 seconded by Selectman Santanello.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve request from Swampscott Public Library to place a sign on the lawn at Town Hall announcing their annual book sale seconded by Selectman Hyde.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to approve renewal of over hanging sign permit for Fantasy Nails, 158 Humphrey Street seconded by Selectman Hyde.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Baker to approve renewal of Common Victuallers License for the Beach Club seconded by Selectman Paster. Selectman Santanello and Selectman Cassidy recused themselves from vote.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve Department of Revenue resolution relating to the new school project seconded by Selectman Baker.
COMMENDATION:
Chairman  Cassidy read aloud a commendation from Donna McHugh-Hopkins, Co-President Clarke PTA recognizing Officer Ronald McManus and the Swampscott Police Department for their assistance with Clarke School Cow Plop Country Fair.
TOWN ADMINITSRATOR REPORT:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following items:

· New water rate.
· New school project resolution.

· Letter from Captain Archer, Swampscott Fire Department, Rehab Five.
SELECTMEN’S TIME:
Selectman Baker requests an update on the Town budget at our next meeting.  An update was given on the fundraising for school athletic programs.
Selectman Santanello would like to recognize the Swampscott Little League at our next meeting. Update was given on a recent site study done by the State’s Highway Department regarding the traffic congestion along Lynn Shore Drive during the evening commute. Selectman Santanello read a letter of thanks to all residents, Swampscott Police Dept, Swampscott Fire Department and surrounding communities for their support from the Mignone Family who recently had a fire at their residence. 
Selectman Paster congratulated the Swampscott Little League on their great season.
Selectman Hyde thanked the Town of Nahant for their use of Little League Fields.
Selectman Cassidy congratulated the Swampscott Little League for their great season and invited them all to attend a future meeting of theBoard.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Baker to adjourn meeting at 9:30p.m. seconded by Selectman Hyde.
Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

